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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON , DC 

Office of The Assistant Secretary 

SAF/FMB 
1130 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20330- 11 30 

The Honorable Jolm P. Murtha 

JLJL 1 1 2001 

Ranking Minority Member, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 205 15-6018 

Dear Mr. Murtha 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Umnanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01, 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYOl to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, teclmiques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs. At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force will require $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided 
via Below Threshold Reprogrrunming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) funds from multiple sources. 

The Air Force understands your concerns on limiting the scope ofthe demonstration and 
the number of Predators we modify for this purpose. We will continue to keep you informed on 
the progress of the demonstration as we have clone to this point. 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Chairman of your Subcommittee and Chairmen 
and ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees. 

Sincerely 

LARRY W. NDRTH!NGTON, ]l!l3j Gen, lJSAF 
Deputy~~~ 

l4J DOE 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Secretary 

SAF/LL 
1160 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20330-1160 

The Honorable-Carl Levin 
Chairman, Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510-6050 

Dear Mr. Chainnan 

JUL 1 1 2001 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmatmed Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01, 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYOl to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, teclmiques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs . At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogranuning (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) funds from multiple sources . 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Ranking Minority Member of your Committee 
and Chairmen and ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees. 

Very Respectfully 

I.~JwJvy 
T. MICHAEL MOSELEY 
Major General, USAF 
Director, Legislative Liaison 

141001 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Secretary 

SAF/LL 
11 60 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington , DC 20330-1160 

The Honorable John W. Warner 

JUL 1 1 2001 

Ranking Minority Member, Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510-6050 

Dear Senator Warner 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of laun ching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UA V). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 ofthe Predator Hellftre demonstration in Feb 01 , 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes . Additional funds 
are now required in FYO] to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to m odify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UA Vs. At the end of this demonstration , the Air Force wil l have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT&E) funds from multiple sources . 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Chairman of your Committee and Chairmen and 
ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees . 

Very Respectfully 

\U.o~J'l 
T. MICHAEL MOSELEY 
Major General, USAF 
Director, Legislati ve Liaison 

l4)002 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 

WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Secretary 

SAF/LL 
1160 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20330-1160 

The Honorable Robe1i L. Stump 
Chairman, Committee on Armed Services 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 205 15-603.5 

Dear Mr. Chairman 

JUL 1 1 2001 

In order to keep you infonned, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UA V ). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01, 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes . Additjonal funds 
are now required in FYOl to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from lJA Vs. At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) ofResearch, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) funds from multiple sources. 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Ranking Minority Member of your Committee 
and Chairmen and ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees. 

~~ly~J, 
T. MICHAEL MOSELEY 
Major General, USAF 
Director, Legislative Liaison 
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DEPAR TM ENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Secretary 

SAF/LL 
1160 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 203 30-11 60 

The Honorable Ike Skelton 

JUL 1 1 2001 

Ranking Minority Member, Committee on Armed Services 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515-6035 

Dear Mr. Skelton 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UA V). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01, 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYO 1 to complete the Hel lfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs. At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) fund s from multiple sources. 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Chairman of your Committee and Chairmen and 
ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees. 

Very Respectfully 

~~Jl~ 
T. MJCHAEL MOSELEY 
Maj or General, USAF 
Director, Leg1slative Liaison 

l{lJ Ul 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Offi ce of The Ass istant Secretary 

SAF/FMB 
1130 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington DC 2033 0-113 0 

The Honorable Daniel K. Inouye 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Wasrungton, DC 205 I 0-6028 

Dear Mr. Chairman 

JUL 1 1 2001 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01 , 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYO l to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, teclmiques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs. At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded eff01i. Funds are bein g provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT&E) funds from multiple sources . 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Ranking Minority Member of your 
Subcommittee and Chairmen and ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense 
Committees . 

Sincerely 

lgJ uuc 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Assistant Secretary 

SAFIFMB 
] 130 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 2033 0-113 0 

The Honorable Ted Stevens 
Ranking Minority Member, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 

. United States House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 205 15-6035 

Dear Senator Stevens 

JUL 1 1 2001 

In order to keep you informed , this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellftre 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01, 
successfully ftring missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher a ltitudes. Additional ft.mds 
are now required in FYO] to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator ai_rcraft to develop useable tactics, techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs. At the end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) funds from multiple sources. 

A similar Jetter has also been sent to the Chainnan of your Subcommittee and Chairmen 
and ranking Minority Members of the other Congressional Defense Committees. 

Sincerely 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON, DC 

Office of The Ass istant Secretary 

SAF/FMB 
11 3 0 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington DC 20330-1130 

The Honorable Jerry Lewis 
Chairman, Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 205 15-6018 

Dear Mr. Chairman 

JUL 1 1 2001 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program you approved last September to test the feasibility of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01 , 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYOl to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics, techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UA Ys. At tl1e end of this demonstration, the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force will require $2.275M for this expanded effort. Funds are being provided 
via Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, ·and Evaluation 
(RDT &E) fw1ds from multiple sources . 

The Air Force understands your concerns on limiting the scope of the demonstration and 
the number of Predators we modify for this purpose. We will continue to keep you informed on 
the progress of the demonstration as we have done to this point. 

A similar letter has also been sent to the Ranking Minority Member of your 
Subcommittee and Chaim1en and ranking Minori ty Members of the other Congressional Defense 
Committees. 

LARRY W. NORTHiNGTON, Maj Gen. USAF 
o-. ~rn S€Gralary (Btoldget) 

l4l uu 



DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHIN GTON, DC 

Office of The Secretary 

SAF/LL 
1160 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20330- 11 60 

The Honorable Porter 1. Goss 
Chairman, Permanent Select 
Committee on Intelligence 

United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515-64 15 

Dear Mr. Chairman 

In order to keep you informed, this letter provides an update on the weaponization 
demonstration program approved last September to test the feasibili ty of launching Hellfire 
missiles from the Predator Unmanned Aerial Vehicle (UAV). 

The Air Force completed Phase 1 of the Predator Hellfire demonstration in Feb 01 , 
successfully firing missiles from low altitudes at a static target. Phase 2 began in May 01 and 
has included several successful launches at static targets from higher altitudes. Additional funds 
are now required in FYO l to complete the Hellfire demonstration. We intend to modify two 
more Predator aircraft to develop useable tactics , techniques and procedures for weapons 
delivery from UAVs. At the end of this demonstration , the Air Force will have a "contingency 
leave-behind" capability with one Predator system. 

The Air Force requires $2.275M for thi s expanded effort. Funds are being provided via 
Below Threshold Reprogramming (BTR) of Research, Development, Test, and Evaluation 
(RDT&E) funds from multiple sources. 

Very Respectfully 

T. MICHAEL MOSELEY 
Major General , USAF 
Director, Legislative Liaison 


